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Dates of Interest: 
 

Friday, May 1 

First Shabbat Service at FUMC 
6:00 pm 
 

Saturday, May 2 
Jews and Blues Road Trip 
 

Tuesday, May 12 

Torah on Tap 5:00 pm at 
Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 
 

Friday, May 15 
Shabbat Under the Stars 
Home of Brenda and Fred 

Vigodsky 6:00 pm 
 

Saturday, May 16 
Torah Study 9:30 am 
Sisterhood Show 7:00 pm 

Gulf Breeze Rec Center  
 

Sunday, May 17 
School for Jewish Living End of 
Year Picnic, Bayview Park 

Congregational Meeting 
Saltmarsh, Cleaveland & Gund 
3:00 pm 
 

Wednesday, May 20 
Sisterhood Meeting 11:30 at 

the Yacht Club 
 

Friday, May 22 
Confirmation  6:00 pm 
FUMC 
 

Friday, May 29 

Baccalaureate Service 6:00 pm 
FUMC 
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Family Shabbat and Teacher Appreciation Service 

Please join us on Friday, May 1 at 6pm   

Song-leader Nick May will be leading us on guitar.   

 

The service will include songs by our  

preschoolers,  

kindergarteners, and first graders.   

 

We will also be honoring our  

School for Jewish Living teachers.   

 

Worship will be held at  

First United Methodist Church, ICON Chapel  

6 E. Wright Street 

 

Covered dish dinner will follow the service. 
 

 

Please note that beginning 

Friday, May 1, unless other-

wise noted, services will be 

conducted at the ICON 

chapel of First United Meth-

odist Church.  The sanctuary 

is located in the building clos-

est to Palafox Street.  Ser-

vices will begin at 6:00 pm 

and will be followed by a pot 

luck dinner. Please consult 

the calendar on page 8 for 

any change from that loca-

tion. 

Worship and Study 

 

Torah Study:  Proverbs 
 

Join us on Saturday, May 16 for bagels, shmear, coffee, and 

learning as together we continue our exploration of Prov-

erbs, one of the Hebrew Bible’s wisdom books.  Torah 

study is appropriate for learners of all backgrounds and 

experiences.  Newcomers are always welcome. Through-

out the summer, Torah study will be meeting at 917 N. 

Palafox Street. Ample parking is available behind the build-

ing. Please note that Torah study will not be meeting on 

Saturday, May 2 due to a conflict with the Blues 

and Jews Road Trip. 

“Shabbat Under the Stars”  

May 15, 2015  

Worship begins at 6pm and 

will be followed by a  

covered-dish dinner.   

Please join us at the home of 

Fred and Brenda Vigodsky 

508 Kenilworth Road 

Gulf Breeze FL 32561  

Services Find New Home During Construction 

 

The Temple office will be 

closed on Monday, May 25 in 
observance of Memorial Day. 



 

As parents are wont to do, 

my mother had a habit of 

telling stories over and over 

again. 
 

Judged by frequency, one of 

her favorite stories cen-

tered on her grandparents’ 

synagogue being damaged in 

a fire and the kindness that 

followed. 
 

The synagogue, really more 

of a shtieblach – a small 

storefront space in which 

the Jews from the surround-

ing Philadelphia neighbor-

hood would gather to pray, 

was damaged when an adja-

cent business caught fire. 
 

Funds were raised to repair 

the damage but while the 

work was being done the 

community would be dis-

placed. The modest immi-

grant congregation couldn’t 

afford to rent a temporary 

space.  Thankfully a Catholic 

School a few blocks over 

offered use of their facilities. 

My mom loved to describe 

how each Friday afternoon 

the nuns, in order to make 

sure the congregation felt 

comfortable in their tempo-

rary home, would go 

around the building remov-

ing crucifixes. Following 

close behind was a cadre of 

synagogue leaders setting 

out prayer books and ready-

ing the space for Shabbat. 
 

These events clearly left an 

impression on my mother, 

one she wished to share 

with her children. Looking 

back I think this may in part 

be because the kindness 

illustrated by the nuns was 

so discordant with the anti-

Semitic encounters she had 

with some of the school’s 

From the Rabbi 

“...though 

communities of 

faith may hold 

different beliefs, at 

their best they are 

supportive of one 

another.” 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

students. But more than any-

thing, I think the nuns’  

benevolence was proof that 

though communities of faith 

may hold different beliefs, at 

their best they are supportive 

of one another.   
 

Though the circumstances are 

radically different than those 

that befell my great  

grandparents’ congregation, 

our Temple community will 

be without use of our regular 

prayer space throughout the 

summer. As is our custom 

during the spring and sum-

mer, there will be weeks 

when we have Shabbat ser-

vices outside, with our next 

“Shabbat Under the Stars” 

slated for May 15 at the home 

of Fred and Brenda Vigodsky. 

But as renovations and im-

provements to the sanctuary 

will take several months, 

worshipping “al-fresco” on a 

weekly basis is not an option.  
 

Thankfully, our neighbors and 

friends at the First United 

Methodist Church have of-

fered us a home during con-

struction.  Beginning May 1, 

unless otherwise noted, our 

weekly Shabbat evening wor-

ship will be held at the First 

United Methodist Church’s 

Wesley Abbey (Icon) Chapel.  

This room, located in the 

building closest to the corner 

of Palafox and Wright Street 

(Governor Perry Home), is a 

very “neutral” and welcoming 

space that will allow for the 

casual prayer experience we 

are accustomed to with sum-

mer services. 
 

As in past summers, services 

will begin at 6pm and will be 

followed by a covered dish 

dinner.  We will be transi-

tioning to this new schedule 

the same time as our move 

on May 1. 
 

We are incredibly grateful to 

Rev. Scott Grantland, Brett 

Ralston, and the entire First 

United Methodist Church 

community for their excep-

tionally warm and generous 

hospitality. Like the nuns in 

my mother’s story, they are 

going above and beyond to  

make sure we feel welcome 

in our temporary home.  
 

If you have friends or family 

who are part of the FUMC 

community, please extend a 

heartfelt thank you on behalf 

of the Temple. And of course 

as guests, we will do all we 

can to be worthy of First 

United Methodist Church’s 

hospitality. 
 

If you have questions about 

service locations or other 

aspects of the renovation 

project, please feel free to 

contact me at 
rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org 

or 850-438-3321. 

 

Rabbi Joel 

 
Baccalaureate Shabbat  

Friday, May 29, 6:00 pm 

 

Celebrate the accomplishments 

of our High School seniors and 

join us in offering them a bless-
ing for success in future endeav-

ors at Temple Beth El’s annual,  

Baccalaureate Shabbat.  Wor-

ship, which will be held in the 

First United Methodist Church’s 

Icon Chapel beginning at 6pm 

and will be followed by a              

covered-dish dinner. 



In about seventeen days 

after you receive this bulle-

tin, we will gather to select 

new leadership for our 

Temple governance that will 

span the next two years. In 

that time we will see the 

completion of our renova-

tion and the occupation of a 

Temple campus that will be 

welcoming to both current 

and future members as well 

as being accessible for all. 

But that is just a part of our 

future. Common sense dic-

tates that we step beyond 

the physical campus to  

engage our Rabbi and each 

other in seeking the future 

path of our congregation.  

After all this is a holy en-

deavor and we are a holy 

people. We will need our 

members to step forward 

and to participate in this  

discourse. No leadership 

operates in a vacuum. 

Rather our direction is de-

termined by the leadership  

asking the membership to 

continuously define their 

perception of what they 

want in their Temple.  

Sometimes this is done 

when the issues are both 

close and personal. Perhaps 

a better way to describe  

our actions is to determine 

the priority we each have 

for the functions that are 

carried out in the Temple. 

Some of us come to the 

temple to pray and partici-

pate in our family’s lifecycle 

events. Others come to 

socialize with our Reform 

Jewish community. Both 

have relevance to us as indi-

viduals. What we have to 

understand that they are 

not separate, but part of the 

whole we call Judaism. As in 

ancient times the whole 

house of Israel prayed to-

gether, they also socialized 

together. An example of 

that need to act as a holy 

family, is the necessity for 

us to step forward and join 

in the development and 

business of Temple Beth El 

community life. We need to 

give our children a sense of 

community and Jewish iden-

tity, our younger members 

an acknowledgement that 

we are Jews wherever Jews 

gather. To the rest of us 

that community has to in-

clude identification with 

Israel. Whether you like or 

dislike the variety of gov-

ernments, the State of Israel 

remains the bedrock of our 

worldwide Jewish commu-

nity. 

 

To ask people to participate 

in Temple life is what all 

presidents do. Yet it is not 

the grand and great projects 

and task forces that com-

mand our sense of belong-

ing, but rather that we were 

there and did our share to 

ensure the success of our 

Temple. The other day I 

read an excerpt in the Wall 

Street Journal from a 

speech that Teddy Roose-

velt gave at the Sorbonne in 

Paris in 1910. He said “It is 

not the critic who counts; 

not the man who points out 

how the strong man stum-

bles or where the doer of 

deeds could have done 

them better. The credit 

belongs to the man who is 

actually in the arena, whose 

face is marred by dust and 

sweat and blood; who 

strives valiantly, who errs, 

who comes up short time 

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

“Common sense 

dictates that we 

step beyond the 

physical campus to  

engage our Rabbi 

and each other in 

seeking the future 

path of our 

congregation.” 

and time again, because there 

is no effort without error and 

shortcomings; but who does 

actually strive to do the deeds, 

who knows the great enthusi-

asms, the great devotions; who 

spends himself in a worthy 

cause; who at the best knows 

in the end the triumph of high 

achievement and who at the 

worst, if he fails at least fails  

while daring greatly, so that his 

place shall never be with those 

cold and timid souls who know 

neither victory or defeat.”  

 

Make no mistake my friends, 

when the construction is over 

we will be at the beginning of a 

new era in the history of Tem-

ple Beth El. Your help is 

needed and in helping you are 

engaged in a holy endeavor  

insuring the continuity and 

future of Reform Judaism here 

in the greater Pensacola area.  

 

L’shalom,  

 

Fred 

Celebrate Confirmation  

Friday, May 22, 6:00 pm 

First United Methodist Church, ICON Chapel 
 

The entire congregation is invited to join in the celebration as 

together we mark Confirmation, Shabbat, and Shavuot in one 

music-filled worship experience.  Led by the confirmands and 

their classmates, with song-leading by Nick May, the service will 

include the reading of the Ten Commandments and the Book of 

Ruth. 
 

This year’s confirmands are Alyssa Borelli and Eviana Linder.  

Though confirmation marks the completion of a young person’s 

formal Jewish education, both Alyssa and Eviana will remain 

active parts of our School for Jewish Living and Temple Beth El 

communities, taking on new roles and responsibilities. 
 

Following worship please join us for a celebratory covered dish 

dinner.  In keeping with the custom for Shavuot, dishes featuring 

cheese and dairy are encouraged. 



Congratulations to the following 

congregants who have been named 

to the Independent News  

2015 Power List: 

The entire Bear family 

Bill Greenhut 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

Bill Wein  

Danny Zimmern 

Lewis Bear, Jr. is a member of the 
Hall of Fame 

We are proud of  

their achievements! 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

 

 

 

Sisterhood 

Meeting 
 

Wednesday,  

May 20, 11:30 am 

Pensacola Yacht Club 

Tea party with speaker  

Mollye Barrows 

Vigodsky 

Contact Janet Levin to 

reserve your spot. 

994-9469 

flevin4@att.net 

 

Many Thanks 
 

We would like to thank the                

following sponsors of Bimah                

flowers for the month of April. 

April 10 - Pensacola Jewish  

  Federation 

April 17 - Dottie and David             

  Galloway 

As Services will now take place at 

the First United Methodist 

Church, oneg and flower sponsors 

will no longer be required.  Ser-

vices will be followed by pot luck 

dinners at the church.  We hope 

you will join us in worship and 

fellowship.  Service time will be 

6:00 pm.  The church is located on 

Wright Street. 

Shalom from TBE Sisterhood!!  
 

First, a huge wow and thank you to Pat Braunstien for 

chairing our very successful Seder last month at the Yacht 

Club.  She did it even though she had back surgery during 

the planning stages, and of course everyone had a wonder-

ful time.  Rabbi gave us a beautiful Seder, and over 100 

people attended.   
 

THIS IS IT!!  “PARODY TONIGHT” IS THIS MONTH!!  It 

will be May 16th at Gulf Breeze Rec Center.  Come see 

Renee, Marty, Alice, Faye, Martin Lewis, Janet and Chuck 

Kahn, Danielle and Zane, Ray, Rick, Andrea, Steve Eilen 

and Rabbi Joel all be a hoot onstage.  Oh, and don’t miss 

the Brotherhood’s special dance number, and a cameo 

appearance by some of our Religion School students.  Be 

there at 6:00 for finger food and BYOB (you will need it!!), 

and see the show at 7:00.  Tickets are $20, so send a 

check to Kathy at Temple and reserve your seat. 
 

Our final luncheon of the year will be a very special Sister-

hood Tea Party.  The tea will be held on Wednesday, May 

20th at the Pensacola Yacht Club.  Not only will an elegant 

tea be served (with special baked goods by our own Fred 

Levin – and no, that’s not a typo), but you will be given 

your choice of china tea cup and saucer to take home with 

you.  And our special guest speaker is the lovely Mollye 

Vigodsky. So get out your hats and white gloves, and join 

us. 
 

Have a great month, and remember…Life is a Cabaret!!! 

Renee and Marty 

A Spot of Tea History 
 

Anna, the 7th Duchess of Bedford is often credited with the invention of the tradition of 

afternoon tea in the early 1840's. Traditionally dinner was not served until 8:30 or 9:00 in  

the evening and the Duchess often became hungry, especially in the summer when dinner  

was served even later. She ordered a small meal of bread, butter, and other niceties, such  

as cakes, tarts, and biscuits, to be brought secretly to her boudoir. When she was exposed  

she was not ridiculed, as she had feared, but her habit caught on and the concept of a small  

meal, of niceties and perhaps tea, became popular and eventually known as "afternoon tea". 

Obviously the origins of the well known British tradition of afternoon tea cannot be credited 

to only one woman, but evolved over a period of time, as many cultural customs do. 

 

There are many ways to serve and enjoy tea.  Asia, where tea was first discovered, has its 

own unique traditions of serving tea.  In China, tea serving customs are used frequently for 

occasions like family gatherings, weddings, and for simply showing respect or offering apolo-

gies.  In China, Yixing teapots are very common for serving tea.  Over time, this type 

teapot absorbs the flavors and essence of the teas that are brewed inside it.  This seasoning 

effect enhances the taste of the tea, cup after cup.  In Japan, cast iron teapots are typically 

used for serving tea, and also will acquire a seasoned coating after prolonged use. 
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Educator’s Message: Building Our Future 

We have entered into the period of full on construction.  It is a very exciting time in the history of our Tem-

ple.  We reflect on its past as we build for our future.  While most of the school building will remain un-

touched, every part of the Temple will become inaccessible for the next few months.  Our last day of school at 

the Temple will be May 3.  Our program, along with many Temple programs, continues off site for its final ses-

sion.  I hope you will join us for a fun End Of Year BBQ/Picnic on May 17 from 10:30am-12:30pm at Bayview 

Park.  There will be Jewish games, food, families and friends.  The start date for the 2015/2016 school year will 

be announced as construction progresses.   

 

Todah Rabbah!  Many Thanks to our Teachers! 

I would like to thank all of our wonderful teachers for their generosity, flexibility, and dedication to our chil-

dren, to the School for Jewish Living, and to our Temple.  Todah Rabbah to Jan Suhrbier, Summer Boyle,           

Hannah Zimmern, Renee Eilen, and Rabbi Fleekop.  Thank-you to our madrich (assistant), Alan Tucker.  Thank-

you to the Education Committee and all the volunteers who make our program run smoothly.  A special thank

-you to Dr. Dave Suhrbier for providing breakfast each Sunday and to Jan Suhrbier for her years of service as a 

fabulous teacher.  We will miss you dearly!  

 

L’Shalom, 

Andrea Fleekop 

 

Join us for TEACHER APPRECIATION Shabbat  

Friday, May 1 as we honor our dedicated and wonderful teachers.   

Service will be at 6pm at  

First United Methodist Church, ICON Chapel, 6 E. Wright Street, Pensacola. 

 

Torah on Tap 
 

Tuesday, May 12  
 

Old Hickory  

Whiskey Bar 

123 Palafox Place 

 
Marking the anniversary of the 

Deepwater Horizon Oil Spill 
Topic:   

“Business and Environmental 

Costs:   

Who is responsible and  

How do we manage the risk?”  

 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

 
(Please note the date has been 

moved due to the  

Blues and Jews Tour) 

 

TBE Sisterhood Presents 

“Parody Tonight” 

A Musical Comedy 

Saturday, May 16th at 7:00 PM 

Gulf Breeze Community Center 

800 Shoreline Drive, Gulf Breeze 

Benefits Camp Scholarships 

Doors Open at 6 for Appetizers 

$20 per person  *BYOB 
 

Invite your friends and neighbors 

Babysitting is available 

 

Director: Renee Eilen 
 

************************************************************************ 
 

Name: _______________# Tickets ____Total Enclosed _____ 

____Sorry I cannot make it, I am enclosing my  

donation for Camp Scholarships 

Make checks payable to Temple Beth El Sisterhood 

Mail to Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox St., Pensacola, Florida  32501 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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Kitchen Kibbitz  by Janet Schilling 

EIGHTH ANNUAL  

TEMPLE BETH EL 

POKER TOURNAMENT 

 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 15, 2015 

917 N. Palafox Street, Pensacola, Florida 

Please note location!!!! 

Doors open 5:15 p.m. 

Play begins 6:00 p.m. 

 

FORMAT: NO LIMIT HOLDEM 

Re-buys  until  8:00 p.m. 

BUY IN: Pre-Registration $100.00 (first 

100 people) 

At the Door $110.00 

Re-buys $100.00 

CHIPS: $3,000 - Re-buys $3,000 ($100) 

And a one time $5,000 add on at  

8:15 P.M. ($100) 

 
BLINDS: Start at 25/50 and go up every 

30 minutes until break, then 20 minute                                 

intervals 

REFRESHMENTS: Free Food and cash bar 

PRIZES: Top nine players receive deluxe 

non-monetary prizes 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  

Terry Gross - 434-3333 or 449-1762 

FIRST PLACE PRIZE: Large Green Egg  

SECOND PLACE PRIZE: Large Flat 

screen TV. 

Last month I got a call from my dear friend, 

Ann Schops.  She was calling to tell me that 

she thought of me every morning.  I was 

very flattered and while I was glowing with 

her admiration, she continued that the rea-
son was because she drank her morning 

coffee from a mug I had given her so many 

years ago that neither of us could remem-

ber exactly when.  Then the sadness crept 

into her voice and before she could say it, I 

knew what was coming.  Unfortunately, she 

had broken the cup.  I told her I was glad 

that she had gotten so many years out of it, 

though that did not seem to make her feel 

much better.  I knew I wanted to replace it, 

but I was not certain that it would still be 
available.  So I called Congregation Mickve 

Israel in Savannah.  When Jordan was in 

college, we had the opportunity to tour the 

Temple, and it was there that I found the 

gift for Ann.  Sometimes it is good to invest 

in a classic.  The mug was the standard co-

balt blue variety with the Temple’s logo on 

it and yes, it was still available!  Apparently, 

it is the perfect size for Ann’s Keurig 

coffeemaker.  I loved the look on her face 

when she opened my gift.  I was going to 
share a recipe from the Mickve Israel cook-

book which I bought for myself when I got 

Ann’s mug.  But as I was looking for that 

book, I came across our Temple’s “Kitchen 

Symphony III” and was curious to see if 

there might be a recipe from Ann.  The 

first one that I found was for a stewed 

chicken that was very similar to the way 

my mother used to make it.  So Ann, I 

am glad you have your mug back and I am 
glad I can recreate a stewed chicken like I 

grew up eating!  We both win! 

 

Ann Schops’ Yankee Stewed 

Chicken 

2 1/2-3 1/2 lb. chicken 

1/4 c. flour 

1/4-1/2 c. Mazola oil 

3 onions, cut up 

1/4 c. green pepper, cut up 

1-8 oz. can tomato sauce 
1 Tbsp. catsup 

2 tsp. Lea & Perrins Worcestershire 

sauce 

Cut up the chicken and season well with 

salt and pepper.  Let stand about 1/2 

hour.  Coat all pieces of chicken with 

flour.  Brown in oil in an iron pot.  Re-

move chicken and brown onions and 

green pepper in same pot.  Add tomato 

sauce, chicken, catsup, Worcestershire 

sauce and 1/2 can of water.  Let simmer, 
partly covered, until chicken is tender.  

This should take about 1 hour.  Add wa-

ter if necessary.  Serve with rice. Freezes 

well. 

Temple Beth El is Growing 

New member family increases 

Temple Beth El membership to  

160 families! 

We welcome Anne Schuman (enlisted military) and  

her 2 year old son, Judah.  

125 people joined Rabbi Joel to celebrate Temple Beth El’s Seder at the Pensacola 

Yacht Club this year. There was plenty of room for visiting friends at other tables. The 

view, food and serving were excellent. Many people commented on how lovely the 

Seder experience was this year. 

  

Thanks go to Renee Eilen, Elaine Storms, Joanne Morros and Linda Armacost for assem-

bling Seder plates and welcoming guests. Kathy Smith also welcomed guests so that all 

attendees could participate in the beginning of the Seder ritual. 

 

More thanks go to the folks who made double batches of charoses to share with 

neighboring tables. They are: Laura Arguea, Liz McCulley, Rich Cacace, Renee Eilen, 

Rose Kuhhirte, Janet Kahn, Zvi Salpeter, Adam Johnson and Ms. Featherstone.  

  

Pat Braunstien, 2015 Seder Coordinator 
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Anniversaries and Birthdays 

New Advertising Policy for Bulletin 
 

Temple Beth El now accepts ads for posting in the monthly bulletin from Temple 

members and those businesses that serve Temple Beth El. Examples of businesses that 

serve Temple Beth El are: Waters & Hibbert Funeral Home, Arch Henderson Memo-

rials, Plant & Flower Boutique Florists, Happy Handymen, and cleaning ladies Dana 

and Doris. 
 

The ads must be submitted by the 15th of the month in the form of a picture scan or 

a PDF to bulletin editor, Janet Schilling at: janetschilling54@gmail.com.  If the ad is 

commercially produced, creator permission must be included in writing with the initial 

ad submittal. 
 

An editorial committee, which includes the Rabbi, will review and accept ads at its 

discretion prior to inclusion in the bulletin. The ad space will be available in 2 sizes: 

business card and quarter page.  The number of ads accepted each month will be on a 

space available basis. The fee for monthly advertising will be $25 for a business card 

size ad and $50 for a quarter page size ad. The fee is due at the time of ad submittal. 
 

Pat Braunstien 

Communications Committee Chair 

 

School for Jewish Living 

End of Year 

BBQ / PICNIC 
 

Come and enjoy the day with us! 
 

Date of Event  Time of Event 

May 17, 2015                   10:30 - 12:30 

Address   
Bayview Park, Pensacola 

Pavilion 1 near the playground 
 

Activities 
Scavenger Hunt 

Games 

Crafts 

Playground 

Water Feature 

 

Other information: 

In lieu of meeting at Temple, join us for games and 

lunch with friends and family.   

Parent Volunteers to BBQ needed. 

Contact Andrea 

May Birthdays 
1st       Chad Engel 

         Hunter Borelli 

2nd      Jacob Gordon 

         Robin Zimmern 

         Steven Olensky 

6th      Cindy Hixson-Robles 

7th      David Loeb 

         Chad Rich 

8th      Mark Jaffe 

11th      Sid Braunstien 

         Summer Boyle 

13th     Andrew Ochs 

14th     Alicia Schneider 

16th     Wesley Landa 

 Scott Jaffe 

17th     Jana Dannheisser 

 David Bear 

 Cindi Bear Bonner 

 Gabe Lujan 

20th     Richard Schwartz 

21st     Joshua Zimmern 

         Heather Rutland 

         Maya Fleekop 

23rd     Myron Rosenthal 

 Karen Zukrow 

 Cindi Montero 

25th  Michael Krys     

27th     Jacob Rosenbloum   

 Steve Kass 

28th     Howard Erskine 

29th     Melissa Hackel 

30th     Eliana Rae McCulley 

31st     Sarah Sacks 

 
 

May Anniversaries 
3rd      Susan and Alan Sacks 

4th      Faye and Chip Merritt 

5th      Penny and Dan Philips 

9th      Maria and David Goldberg 

14th     Carol and Ray Engel 

15th     Robyn and Tony Borelli 

 Joshua and Sara Goldfarb 

20th     Audrey and Stephen Bernstein 

         Robin and Jeff Schwartz 

24th     Holly and Steve Jurnovoy 

25th     Carol and Brad Rosenblatt 

26th     Andrea and Rabbi Joel Fleekop 



                                                                                                                                                                   

Donations 
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May Calendar 

        Sunday                      Monday                     Tuesday                Wednesday             Thursday                 Friday                  Saturday 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

A donation was made by John and Shoshannah Smyser 

A donation was made by The Kiva Oberstein Charitable Trust 

 

Temple Beth El Renovation Fund: 

In memory of Bill Foley from Lucille Foley  

In memory of Bill Foley from Walter and Mary Fink 

In memory of Bill Foley from Sandra and David Anderson 

In memory of Bill Foley from Barbara Goggins 

In memory of Bill Foley from Charles and Janet Kahn 

In memory of Bill Foley from Harry and Anita Kahn 

In memory of Bill Foley from Frank and Dale Silver 

In memory of Bill Foley from Beverly and Bill Zimmern 

 

     1   4:30 Azalea Trace 

Services 

6:00 Services at 

FUMC followed by 

pot luck dinner 

2  

Jews and Blues 

Road Trip 

3  

9:00  School for 

Jewish Living  

Final Day 

4 5 

Jews and Blues 

Road Trip               

Returns 

6 7 8 
6:00 Services at 

FUMC followed by 
pot luck dinner 

9 

10 

Mother’s Day 

11 12 

5:00 Torah on 

Tap at Old             

Hickory  

13 

 

14 15  Shabbat Under 

the Stars 

Home of Fred and 
Brenda Vigodsky 
6:00 pm 

16  
9:30 Torah Study 
 

Sisterhood Show 

Parody Tonight 
Details pg 4 

17  
School for Jewish 

Living End of Year 
Picnic at Bayview 
Park 

Details pg 7 

18 19 20 

11:30 Sisterhood 

Luncheon at the 

Yacht Club 

21 

5:00 TBE Board 

Meeting 

22 
6:00 Services at 

FUMC followed by 
pot luck dinner 

23 

24 25 

Memorial Day 

Temple Office 

Closed 

26 27 28 29 
6:00 Services at 

FUMC followed by 
pot luck dinner 

30 

31       

Annual Congregational Meeting 
 

Saltmarsh, Cleaveland & Gund Office Building 

900 N. 12th Ave. 

Sunday May 17, 2015 

3:00 p.m. 
 

Approval of 2014 Annual Congregational Meeting minutes 

 

     Election of Officers and Board of Directors 

 

    Review of 2015­2016 Budget 

 

      Update on the Temple Renovation Project 

 

        PLEASE MAKE EVERY EFFORT TO ATTEND! 
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To be read on May 1: 

Apr 25th Lewis B. Rosenau 

 Leoma B. Goodman 

 Nana Heinberg 

 Helen Dante Kahn 

 Martha Bentivich 

26th     Jerome Bear 

 Betty Lean 

27th     Minnie Rapaport 

 Roy Kohn 

 Yetty Streiffer Sear 

 Gloria Monahan 

28th     Bertram Raul Heinberg 

 Ruth Greenfield 

 Joseph Rubel 

 Manuel Lean 

29th     Benjamin Gerson 

30th     Frederick A. Greenhut, Jr. 

 Robley Smith 

May1st    Frieda Kichler 
 Versal Mayberry 

 Judith Martin 
 

To be read on May 8: 

2nd      Julius Stern 

 Myron Evans 

3rd      Mathilda Levy 

 Sophie Moskowitz 

4th      Josephine Manasse 

 David Siegel 

 Johnny Odess 

 Charlotte Dashevsky 

5th      Max Klein 

 Max Goldberg 

 Sonny Maxwell James 

6th      Emil Klein 

7th      Benno Kiwi 

 Solomon Shertok 

 Manuel Lean 

 Arleing Busch 

To be read on May 8, con’t.: 

8th      Paula Levin 

 Eric Katz 

 Scott Lavine 

 Frances Zacharias Dreyfus 

 Philip Goldenberg 

 

To be read on May 15: 

9th      Morris Miller 

10th     Emile Hirsch 

 Joseph Schwartz 

 Paula Zimmerman 

 Rita Stern 

 Abraham Jaffe 

11th  Anita Rosenau  Hellman 

 Bertha Braunstien 

12th     H. Jerry Lavender, Jr. 

 Rebecca Stein 

 Florence Steinberg 

 Donnie Siegel 
13th  Joyce Korn 

14th    Reeva Kolstein 

15th     Rheata Kahn 

 Esther Minter 

 Fannie Schwartz 

 Elise Bear Pollack 

 Harry Kimber 

 Ray Scott 

 Faye Erskine 
 

To be read on May 22: 

16th     Bonnie Jeris 

17th     Gertrude Cohen 

 Lindsey Lazear 

18th     Sarah Wolff 

 George Cohen 

 Katie Frances Balliet 

 Herbert Siver 

19th     Louise Bloch 

 Sadie Smith 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on May 22, con’t.: 

19th Zelman Lisner 

20th     Eva Greenhut 

 Edith H. Geiger 

 Fedora Krentzman 

 Rose Berman 

21st     Meyer Weisberg 

22nd    Estelle Dannheisser 

 Isaac Gordon 

 Florence Finkelstein (28 Iyar) 
 

To be read on May 29: 

25th     Bobby Kahn 

26th     Norman Glucroft 

27th     Selma Gordon 

 Gertrude Schrier 

28th     Marvin Zam 

 Benjamin Ash 

 Joe Harris 

29th     Allan Lemmon 

 Samuel Silver 

 Earle Jerome Levin 
 

To be read on June 5: 

May 30th Rose Bunnen 

 Nessie Tucker 

 Joe Van Wezel 

 Jennings Hertz 

31st     David Herschkovitz 

 Fredrick Greenhut 

 Rebecca  Goldenberg 

 Esther Cohn Lurie 

 Irving Glustoff 

 William Rickoff 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

The Congregation notes with sadness the 

passing of Bill Foley, husband of Lucille on 

April 19 and Walter Zitzewitz, brother of 

Rob Zitzewitz.  May their memories be for 

blessing.  Zichrono L'Vracha  



Friday, May 22 

Confirmation  6:00 pm 

FUMC 
 

Friday, May 29 
Baccalaureate Service 6:00 pm 
FUMC 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 
 

Friday, May 1 

First Shabbat Service at FUMC 
6:00 pm 
 

Saturday, May 2 
Jews and Blues Road Trip 
 

Tuesday, May 12 

Torah on Tap 5:00 pm at 
Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 
 

Friday, May 15 
Shabbat Under the Stars 
Home of Brenda and Fred 

Vigodsky 6:00 pm 
 

Saturday, May 16 
Torah Study 9:30 am 
Sisterhood Show 7:00 pm 

Gulf Breeze Rec Center  
 

Sunday, May 17 
School for Jewish Living End of 
Year Picnic, Bayview Park 

Congregational Meeting 
Saltmarsh, Cleaveland & Gund 
3:00 pm 
 

Wednesday, May 20 
Sisterhood Meeting 11:30 at the 

Yacht Club 
 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith 

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 

 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Rich Cacace 

 Matt Dannheisser 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Zvi Salpeter 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Shavuot and Confirmation 

Friday, May 22, 6:00 pm 


